
Please refer to the 2017/18 season 

handbook pages and Governance on 

TheFA.com 

Where referees are involved within 

disciplinary cases refer to The FA 

Handbook as referenced within ‘THE 

DISCIPLINARY PROCEDURES TO BE USED 

AT PERSONAL HEARINGS BEFORE 

DISCIPLINARY HEARINGS REQUESTED BY 

PARTICIPANTS OF CLUBS AND CLUBS 

DEALT WITH BY 

THE COUNTY FA AND OTHER AFFILIATED 

ASSOCIATIONS’ (pg. 431) and the 

‘GUIDANCE NOTE ON SAFEGUARDING 

CHILDREN WITHIN THE DISCIPLINARY 

PROCESS’ (pg. 440, current handbook). 

The FA’s Judicial Services department has 

recently reviewed its guidance for children 

and young people attending disciplinary 

commissions. It has instructed that the 

following practices must followed to best 

protect the interest of children and young 

people where they are providing 

evidence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://thefa.com/

